
September 2, 2024 

August 2024 Prayer Letter 

Dear Prayer Warriors, 

We appreciate your prayers for us during what was a busy month of August. We praise the Lord 
that we were able to finish the kitchen repairs at our house in Irapuato shortly before the end of 
our lease there. We also praise the Lord that we were able a to find a fantastic house in 
Querétaro for our family to live in. In spite of some delays and the need to make a couple trips, 
we were able to get ourselves all moved over to Querétaro. We greatly appreciate your prayers 
for our safety through this process! We are settling in to our new home and are beginning to get 
involved in the ministries at Iglesia Bautista Fidelidad, pastored by Missionary Steven Miller. 
Brother Miller has been a tremendous help and blessing in our move, and we are very grateful 
for how much he has helped us already! 

In the midst of wrapping up our old home and moving this month, we were still able to see 
Dulce and Patricio trust Christ as Savior this month. We are very grateful for opportunities to 
witness and for hearts willing to trust in Christ alone for salvation. We are also quite grateful for 
our time with Pastor Arrache and Iglesia Cristiana Bautista Fuente de Agua Viva and all that we 
were able to learn while there.   

In the upcoming month, we will be working to renew our residency here in Mexico while also 
accomplishing change of address tasks here in Querétaro (both with Mexico’s federal 
government and with the state of Querétaro). We would greatly appreciate your prayers that 
these processes would go smoothly and be successful so that we can continue to learn and labor 
here in Mexico.  

In Christ’s service, 

Tim Pontius 
Missionary to México with BIMI 
Pontius2MX.org

Praise: 
• Souls saved 
• Kitchen repairs 

completed 
• Safe move to 

Querétaro 
Prayer Requests: 
• Quick and thorough 

learning of the 
Spanish language 

• Residency renewal 
• Move paperwork


